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Tibohine, 
Castlerea, 
Co.Roscommon. 
14-June-20 10. 

Re: Objection against the waste licence-Ref No. WO2 74-01 

To whom it concerns, 
We wish to submit an objection to the proposed waste 

licence being granted to AD Power Ltd. for a site at Ballinphuill, 
Tibohine. Tibohine is a beautiful serene area and our family have 
lived here for generations. We strongly oppose this application and 
we do not want waste being brought into the village we know and 
love. We have grave concerns that the proposed plant will increase 
traffic on the road and we d not want this. We have concerns for 
our health and the health of our 3 children because we believe that 
there is nothing preventing this plant, if built, from being sold in 
the future and turned into God only knows what. We have 
protected our children all their lives and we intend to continue to 
fight this application to ensure their quality of life is not impacted 
on, and the quality of life of all the generations of Kerranes in this 
village to come. We are concerned by the location of the site, less 
than 100 yards from the local National School and we believe that 
this is not the place to put a waste treatment plant. 
We have concerns about the smells and noises that will come from 

this proposed Biopark and we believe that nobody can guarantee 
that it will be odourless. Following the meeting in the community 
centre on Saturday we are still dissatisfied at what AD Power 
intend to do in this proposed plant. The spokesperson for AD 
Power was unable to say where exactly the disinfecting of the 
lorries would take place apart from saying not onsite and this was 
despite him saying earlier that water from washing the lorries 
would be treated onsite earlier in the meeting. It is our opinion that 
there are a lot of inadequacies here and we are not happy. Despite 
clearly stating in the Environmental Impact Statement that there 
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would be 8 traffic movements a day, the said there would be 12 on 
Saturday night and we believe there will be a lot more. We, 
therefore, find it impossible to believe a thing they say and it is for 
that reason that we oppose this plant 100%. We do not want it, and 
we do not need it. 

Sincerely, 
Tom and Martina Kerrane. 
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